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Note from the Editor 
 

As we are all dealing with COVID-19 Fatigue, let’s take 
the time to thank the Lord for the blessings that we do 
have and to pray for our country. 
 

We are still cancelling events as we try to go by the 
State of Ohio guidelines, keeping the safety and health 
of our members utmost in our minds. The General 
Meeting in August is cancelled, as well as the 
Appreciation Party, the National Convention in 
September, and all Senior meetings until further 
notice. Please read Fr. Dan’s message on page 4 for his 
perspective and inspiration on all of this. Keep the 
faith and hang in there, everyone! Treu Kolping! 
      

Nancy Pelzel 

August Events 

 
August 3, 7:30 P.M.  General Meeting 
August 11, 11:30 A.M. Seniors Meeting 
August 16, 2:00 P.M. Genealogy Meeting 
August 21, 6:00 P.M. Appreciation Party 
August 21, 7:00 P.M. Captains Meeting, 
    Schützen Club 
__________________________________________________________ 
 

September Events 

 
September 8, 11:30 A.M. Seniors Meeting 
September 11, 12, 13 National Convention 
September 11, 12, 13 Fill the Net Soccer 

Tournament 
September 18 Schützen Nacht 
September 20 Genealogy Meeting 
 

 

All events crossed out above have been 

cancelled. There is no general meeting  

in September. 

 

Important Phone Numbers 
 

President – Ted Hoerstmann, 513-404-3139 
Vice President – Anna Stukenborg, 859-221-8334 

 

Membership (New Members) – Rita Musbach, 513-793-1148 
Membership (Current) – Karen Wienkamp, 513-922-2677 

Sick Committee – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 
 

Sub Group Presidents: 
Sängerchor – Dale Sunderhaus, 513-604-6074 
Schützen Club – Steve Lawson, 513-578-7873 

Seniors – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 
Sports Club – Walter Dewar, 513-312-8551 

Young Families – Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554  
The Journeymen Group – Anna Stukenborg, 859-221-8334 

House & Grounds – Walt Gerbus, 513-543-9877 
 

Kolping Center 
Clubhouse Rentals – 513-851-7951 then press 1 
Business Office – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Clubhouse – 513-851-7951 then press 5 
Hall – 513-851-7951 then press 4 

 

Schützen King & Queen for Another Year 
 
This time last year, we were announcing that the 
new Schützenfest King and Queen were Randall 
and Katrina Brunsman. Due to the cancellation of 
Schützenfest this year, as well as the King’s Ball 
and Queen’s Party earlier this year, the Kolping 
Board decided to continue the Brunsmans’ reign 
through this year, ending with the crowning of a 
new King and Queen at the 2021 Schützenfest. We 
are hoping that King Randall and Queen Katrina 
can celebrate at the King’s Ball next March. This 
has been an extraordinary year all around! 



Cincinnati Kolping Bulletin 2 August 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Congratulations to all our members celebrating birthdays 
 in the month of August ! 

 
 

First Name Last Name Birthday 

Ray Schlinkert Aug 1 

Regina Albers Aug 2 

Sue Kappen Aug 3 

Walter Amrein Aug 4 

William Becker Aug 4 

Elaine Ahaus Aug 5 

Kyle Brunsman Aug 6 

Edward Geiser, Jr. Aug 6 

Timothy Jamison Aug 6 

Susan Kohorst Aug 6 

Clint Schertzer Aug 6 

Alan Gerbus Aug 7 

William J. Sterwerf Aug 7 

Harry J. Willmann Aug 7 

Richard Ellensohn Aug 9 

Paul Moeller Aug 9 

Ray C. Sander Aug 9 

Lisa Spraul Aug 9 

Joseph Thoreson Aug 9 

Allen Cliffe Aug 10 

Steven Schlake Aug 10 

Rich Bova Aug 11 

Daniel Mueller, Sr. Aug 11 

Michael Pelzel Aug 11 

Anneliese Schulten Aug 11 

MacKenzie Seibel Aug 11 

David Von Bargen Aug 11 

Erna Vosseberg Aug 11 

John Arents Aug 12 

Tom Pieper Aug 12 

Michael Spraul Aug 12 

Richard Schmalz Aug 13 

Martha Stukenborg Aug 13 

Craig Albertz Aug 14 

Stanley Beeler Aug 15 

Sally Gieringer Aug 15 

 

 
First Name Last Name Birthday 

Andrew Kraeling Aug 15 

Dennis Lang Aug 15 

Richard Kuntz Aug 16 

Bernie Geers Aug 18 

Joe Freese Aug 19 

Mary Catherine Uhlhorn Aug 19 

Philip Drees Aug 20 

Guenter Grote Aug 20 

Dennis Hays Aug 20 

Robert Yuellig Aug 20 

Alex Kelly Aug 21 

Carl Nissen Aug 21 

Richard Schottelkotte Aug 22 

Greg Fehrenbach Aug 24 

Geraldine Klosterman Aug 24 

Rose Abt Aug 25 

Jerry Hargis Aug 25 

Rick Hoeting Aug 26 

Helene Schrand Aug 26 

Alberta Seibel Aug 26 

John Anton Aug 27 

Mark Fehring Aug 27 

Amy Freese Aug 27 

Gregory Freudiger Aug 27 

Mickey Moore Aug 27 

Peter Dinnesen Aug 28 

Clem Redder Aug 28 

Kevin Gerbus Aug 29 

Klaus Giese Aug 29 

Kierstin Nadler Aug 29 

James Reinhart Aug 29 

Matthew Ahrnsen Aug 30 

Reinhold Lampe Aug 30 

Ashley McCann Aug 30 

Dennis Straw Aug 30 

Cassandra Brown Aug 31 

 

Note from the President 
 

Due to the spike in COVID-19 cases as Governor DeWine said on July 22nd, the August 7th General 
Meeting has been cancelled. If there are any important updates that need to be communicated, we will 
send out an Email blast. We wish everyone the best, and please let us know if there is anything that we 
as Kolping members can do to help. 
          Ted Hoerstmann, President 
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Kidney Needed 
 

KIDNEY NEEDED for my wife, Elaine Wilke – Anyone 
have an extra kidney just taking up space in your body 
when it could be used to save Elaine? Are you 
wondering why God gave you two kidneys when all you 
need is one? 
 

As of mid-January, Elaine has been officially registered 
on the Kidney Transplant List. Elaine has been on 
dialysis since September of 2018, and a new kidney 
would be a game changer for her. If you or anyone you 
know would consider a lifesaving kidney donation for 
Elaine, please contact Jessica Ratcliff at The Christ 
Hospital for more information. Her number is: 513-585-
1427.       
 

Thanks, Ted Wilke 
________________________________________________________________ 

 
German Heritage Museum Update 

 
In December of 2019, carpenters from Architectural 
Reclamation in Franklin, Ohio installed scaffolding all 
around the museum for the purpose of installing siding 
to protect the distressed logs. We selected LP 
Smartside, 7/16 x 8 inches, textured and pre-painted 
with a 30-year paint warranty.  
 
Due to winter weather and Corona Virus issues, no 
actual work started until June 23. Work is going slow 
since the same company also has jobs at the Gorman 
Heritage Farm in Reading and the Turner Farm in 
Indian Hill. Until the restoration is completed, the 
museum is closed to visitors, but West Fork Park and 
the playground is open. 
 

Manfred Schnetzer 
________________________________________________________________ 
 

Deaths 

 
Marcella Kohlmorgen, wife of the late Erwin 
Kohlmorgen and Kolping member for 33 years, passed 
away on July 20, 2020 at the age of 78.  Many of you 
may remember Marcie working at many of the Kolping 
events and weddings, working in the coat check, setting 
up, etc., while Erwin worked the bar. We extend our 
sympathies to Marcella’s children, Brenda and Erwin 
“Pete” Kohlmorgen. May her soul and all the souls of the 
faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in 
peace. 
 

 

Sports Club News 
 

We are in a holding pattern to see if we will have a 
season. It was great to see everyone at the picnic. 
Hope all are staying safe and sound. 
 

  Walt Dewar 
  Kolping SC President 
  Kolping SC Tournament Director 
  walt.kolpingsoccer@gmail.com 
  (513) 312-8551 
____________________________________________________________ 

 

 
 

Schützen Club News 

 
To all Shooting Club Members, 
 
We will have a Captains meeting on August 21 at 
18:00 in the shelter area and talk about what we can 
and cannot do, due to COVID-19. I am trying to find 
out from the Hamilton County Board of Heath, how 
we should set up our shooting lanes. We should have 
enough room to social distance and as of today bring 
a mask.  
 
At the Captains meeting, we need to talk about 
finances (good, not bad news). I would like to have 
all captains email me that your team is coming back 
for the 2020/2021 shooting season. I hope to see all 
the captains on August 21. 
 

Respectfully, 
 

Steve Lawson, President 
slawson@mthealthy.org 
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Kolping Seniors 
 

No Senior Meetings at this time. Take care of 
yourselves – you are in my prayers. 
 
   Christa Olding, President 

513-385-1476 
_______________________________________________________________ 
 

Note from Our Praeses 

 
How has COVID-19 changed your life? A fellow 
publisher asked that question last month. He asked all 
of us attending an on-line meeting. I started making a 
list and then gave up because the list was getting too 
long. Nevertheless, I found the question helpful 
because it made me think. Just where is God in all of 
this? That is a tough question to answer. 
 
On the one hand, as I looked at my list, I realized that 
most changes are on the external level. For example, I 
see less of my family members in person. In fact, a 
couple who are quarantined because they are in 
nursing care, cannot have visitors. At Franciscan Media 
these days, most of our staff are working from home 
and handling their responsibilities via the internet and 
Zoom meetings. 
 
In our churches and chapels, there are less people than 
normal, even as public Mass schedules resume. I 
presume many folks have decided that it is too risky 
for them.  
 
The same is true for our Kolping meetings. Nobody 
should be faulted for the decisions that they make to 
protect their own safety and that of others. 
 
Please give thought to taking care of your own health 
and safety. For example, it is an act of charity to wear a 
face mask in stores and shops that are open because 
you are trying to care for the health and safety of 
others. Currently, with the resurgence of cases, 
governors and health professionals are ordering masks 
in public. Yet, there are some folks who just refuse to 
wear masks and say that it is their right and personal 
freedom to defy government orders. 
 
Remember too, that the U.S. Bishops have given an 
exemption from attending Mass to all of us. Be safe and 
take care of yourself and others. That would be the 
Kolping spirit! 
 

Fr. Dan 
 

NOTICE 
 

Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the President 
of the Kolping Society or one of the Bereavement 
Committee members.  In order that the membership 
can be aware that a member has died, the family of the 
decedent should be willing to place in the Death Notice 
that the decedent is a member of the Kolping Society 
and at what time Kolping members should assemble 
for prayers. (This should be mutually agreed upon by 
the family and the Kolping representatives.)  
 

The members of the Bereavement Committee are:   
 

Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 
Marilee Uhlhorn, 513-661-0414 
Helene Schrand, 513-741-9780 
Doris Wilke, 513-521-5019 
_______________________________________________________________ 

 
Sick & Shut-Ins 

 

Regina Albers   Bill Lunnemann, Sr. 
Margaret Gerdes  Hubert Mohs 
Maria Von den Benken  Herm Koehling  
Vince Meyer   Tom Resing  
Linda Knizner   
 
In addition, Anni Conrad moved into the Alois 
Alzheimer Center on March 13 – the first day of the 
nursing home lockdown. She just turned 95 on June 
10th and would really appreciate receiving cards from 
her friends at Kolping. The address is: 
 
Anni Conrad 
Alois Alzheimer Center 
70 Damon Road 
Cincinnati, OH 45218 
   

Also please say prayers for Kate Callahan, grand-
daughter of Mike and Manette Callahan and daughter 
of Ben Callahan, as well as all members of the Kolping 
family who are in need of prayers. 
 

Please take time out of your busy schedule for these 
folks.  Send a card or give them a call.  It is always nice 
to hear from friends when you are not feeling well. 
Please pray for all members to be safe from the corona 
virus. 
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Kolping Golf League News 
 

Unlike most activities at Kolping, the Golf League has 
not been cancelled and is going strong. At the midpoint 
of the season, a new Kolping member, Rich Balzer, is 
leading in the quest for the coveted Kolping Golf 
League trophy. 
 

Something special occurs in August. Ben Albers and 
Carl Nissen started the league in April 1994. Carl was a 
mere child when the league began and will now 
celebrate his 90th birthday on August 21. Not only has 
Carl been fortunate enough to reach this age, but he is 
still a really good golfer. Oh, and by the way, Carl is not 
the oldest golfer. Bill Weber is 91 and he is also a really 
good player.  

 
 

Anyone is welcome to join the league. We play at 
Beechcreek Golf Course on Hudepohl Lane off 
Hamilton Avenue near Kolping. One need not be a 
member of the Society to join. Contact Tom Musbach 
(513-793-1148) or Mike Pelzel (513-385-3120) for 
more information. 
 

Kolping members who can be found chasing around a 
little white ball on Thursday mornings include: Henry 
Arents, Rich Balzer, Mike Callahan, Tony Dechering, 
Bob Geoppinger, Mike Hasenfratz, Gus Kramer, Jerry 
Meyer, Tom Musbach, Carl Nissen, Mike Pelzel, Marty 
Puffenberger, Fred Schmits, Harry Schwietering, 
Gunther Stark, and Irene Whalen. There are nine non-
members who play regularly – Mark Dare, Ken 
Dietrich, Chuck Johns, Dieter Lubert, Bob Martin, Fred 
Sanders, Dave Stover, Tim Stover, Steve Templin and 
Bill Weber. Once in a while, we are even joined by Paul 
Anhofer. Everyone is welcome to have a little fun on 
Thursday morning. We can’t let the pandemic take 
away all of life’s pleasures! 
 

So, Happy Birthday, Carl. We are glad that you and Ben 
started the league more than twenty-six years ago 
when you were both just kids!   

Mike Pelzel 

Fr. David Hller Fund Report 

 
The Father David Hiller Fund is very grateful for the 
many donations that have been sent in memory of 
our Kolping members. Thank you for your support. 
 
    Sincerely, 
    Paul A. Ahrnsen 
    FDHF Chairman 
 
Donations in Memory of Alberta Seibel 
Christa Olding, Carl and Dottie Nissen, Betty Jane 
Sandoz, Josephine Schlembach, Otto and Celeste 
Hermes, Gary and Marian Koester, Henry and Donna 
Faulk, George and Clara Ostendorf, Gerry Kreutzjans, 
Bob and Annamarie Geoppinger, Bob and Ruth 
Schindler, Chuck and Lin Merk, Der Deutsche 
Bubenverein, Tom and Rita Musbach, Mike and 
Cathy Brakers, Joan Brakers, Kevin and Teri Luther, 
Clint and Susan Schertzer, Bob and Mary Pat Findley, 
Steve and Ingrid Thomas, Paul and Karen Wienkamp, 
Herm and Joan Koehling, Bob Bauer, Cathy 
Weissmann, Hans and Jill Weissmann, Ted and Ann 
Hoerstmann, Mike and Linda Irlbacher, Candy 
Shannon and Dave Plogman, Ron and Liz Menkhaus, 
Harry and Dianne Schwietering, Phil and Beth 
Neumann, Russ and Barbara Hessler, Chuck and 
Cindy Dietz, Brian and Susan Griffin, Mike and Nancy 
Pelzel. 
 
Donations in Memory of Helmut Leder 
George and Clara Ostendorf 
_____________________________________________________________ 

 

Jim & Carolann Slouffman 
Retiring from Sängerchor 

 

Jim and Carolann Slouffman, the founders of the 
Kolping Sängerchor, are retiring from their 
leadership roles in the Chor. Since they are now 
spending more time wintering in Florida, and would 
miss both the Weihnachts Konzert and the Spring 
Konzert, they thought it would be best, since they 
could not devote the time they have in the past. They 
will still serve in an advisory capacity.  
 

We would like to thank Jim and Carolann for 
bringing back the wonderful sounds of German 
choral music to Cincinnati Kolping back in 1989, and 
for their dedication and hard work throughout the 
years. The Kolping Sängerchor will truly miss them. 
 

Grüß Gott mit hellem Klang, 

Heil deutschem Wort und Sang! 
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Kolping Genealogy 
 
It might be a good time to schedule a look at Matricula 
over the days/weeks as we are home following our 
governor’s and county health officials’ guidelines. Just 
like your kids and grandkids, it is time for “home 
study”. There are no live Kolping Genealogy sessions, 
but we will be reviewing Matricula on Sunday, August 
16. 
 
Matricula (data.matricula-online.eu). We have 
covered this site in a previous live session but it is so 
good, it needs another examination. Take some time 
accessing Roman Catholic records.  Matricula is a 
nonprofit organization that made its mark by 
digitizing Catholic Church records from the old 
Austro-Hungarian Empire. Among records, you’ll find 
Catholic registers from Münster and Paderborn, as 
well as the German Grand Duchy of Luxembourg. 
Unique to this site is the large collection of Roman 
Catholic Militärkirchenbücher, the “barracks 
parishes” of garrisoned soldiers who were often far 
from home. 
 
Matricula has a language “flipper” that translates the 
home page into English, but some pages, the originals, 
are, of course, in German only. Prepare your research 
before this online meeting at 2:00 pm on August 16, 
and maybe another attendee can translate for you. 
 
Dr. Tom Montgomery, Kolping member:  
montgota@fuse.net, montgota@miamioh.edu, 513-
969-5383. 

_________________________________________________________ 
 
 

 
 
A GREAT BIG THANK YOU for all the cards, texts, 
emails, calls and prayers. I am making a little progress 
every day and looking forward to returning to our 
regular Kolping duties. 
    Linda Knizner 
 

Kolping Name Badges 

 

We all miss our Kolping meetings and events – always 

a time for cheer and happiness! Some of us will need 

to re-learn names after the lockdown is lifted. You 

may order custom name badges to wear at Kolping 

events. The cost for these is minimal and is 

coordinated by member Tom Montgomery, 

representing the Society. He will just need your first 

and last name, email, phone and funds. Tom can be 

reached at 513-969-5383 or montgota@fuse.net.  You 

can send him a check (515 Vinnedge Ct., Fairfield, OH 

45014) or just wait until the badges arrive and 

Kolping is re-opened to pay and pick up your name 

badge. 

 

Front will be the same for all name badges as follows.  

 
 

Please specify Magnet or Pins (two on the back) and 

exactly how you want your name to appear on the 

badge.  We need to order ten at a time. 

 

Back-Magnetic to fit any article of clothing, but 

beware, it is NOT for those with Pacemakers;  $4.75 

each.  

 

Back – two pins can be used to fit to any soft article of 

clothing;  $4.00 each. 

 
 
The name badges can be picked up at any general 
meeting, event or mailed back to you (at an extra 
cost).  They are $4.75 (magnetic) or $4.00 (pins) each, 
with cash or a check made payable to Tom 
Montgomery (not written to the Kolping Society), 515 
Vinnedge Ct., Fairfield, OH 45014. 
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BIG BIG NEWS!!! 
 

Schützenfest is moving to 
the 3rd Weekend in June 

(Father’s Day Weekend) 
 

 

 

 

Dear Fellow Kolping Members – 

 

I am very excited to announce that the Kolping Board has approved the moving of Schützenfest, America’s 

Oldest German Fest - Seit 1866, to the 3rd weekend in June, starting in 2021!!!  Schützenfest 2021 will be held 

from June 18 - 20. 

 

If I were to try and distill this decision down to a word, it would be WEATHER.  It has been proven from 

personal experience and, moreover, by studying weather charts, that the 3rd weekend in July is historically the 

worst weekend of the year to host a festival in Cincinnati.  The main reason for this is the oppressive humidity 

which builds up in July and hits a sustained peak around July 18.  The combination of sustained humidity and 

high heat is a festival’s arch enemy, as it either causes people not to come out or for festivalgoers to go home 

early.  Furthermore, this combination almost always generates huge thunderstorms and unstable weather.  

Additionally, oppressive humidity and high heat is unsafe and very taxing on our volunteers before, during, and 

after the festival! 

 

Weather is a huge factor in whether a festival is financially successful.  To help highlight this fact, over the past 

8 years of being directly involved in the leadership of Schützenfest and this year’s Kolping Picnic, we 

experienced quality weather the entire weekend only one time (in 2016).  When I compare that one good year’s 

attendance to 2019’s, I see that we had nearly double the number of people coming in 2016. 
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We are not naïve enough to think that we will be guaranteed great weather the 3rd weekend in June each year, 

especially here in Cincinnati.  However, based on a detailed study of historical weather charts and discussions 

with meteorologists, the 3rd weekend in June gives us a greater probability for better weather.  Ultimately, we 

are playing the odds. 

 

One of the exciting aspects of the 3rd weekend in June is the ability to honor fathers on Father’s Day on 

Sunday.  We initially thought that celebrating Schützenfest over Father’s Day weekend was a show stopper.  

However, the more we talked with members, traditional festivalgoers, and most importantly fathers, the clearer 

it was that being able to feature Father’s Day at Schützenfest is a great advantage.  Generally speaking, fathers 

want a fun place to go to celebrate their special day!   

 

We will create special promotions and fun ways to feature fathers at Schützenfest!  For example, on Sunday, 

fathers will get in free and be invited to take part in our traditional parades.  One added bonus to hosting 

Schützenfest over Father’s Day weekend is it will be easy for festivalgoers to remember each year!  Our goal is 

to have Schützenfest as the ‘go to’ destination for fathers and families on Father’s Day. 

 

I want to emphasize that this decision was not made easily.  Rather, we took a great amount of time, care, 

thought, analysis, and gathering of various people’s and members’ input and opinions before making this 

recommendation to the Kolping Board.  We realize this change will be difficult for some.  We also realize that it 

will be challenging to find volunteers on Sunday.  At the same time, Kolping has been blessed recently with 

several new members that we have the opportunity to tap into for help and support. 

 

Ultimately, we feel it is in Kolping’s best financial interest to move Schützenfest to a weekend that traditionally 

has better weather.  Schützenfest is Kolping’s major fundraiser of the year and fundamental to our Society’s 

financial stability. 

 

We look forward to everyone’s support of this difficult decision and we look forward to your continued support 

in the years ahead! 

 

By the way, 2021 is a special year, as we will celebrate the 155th Anniversary of Cincinnati’s 1st 

Schützenfest!!! 

 

Treu Kolping, 

 

 

- Jim Stukenborg 

  Schützenfest Chairperson 
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Kolping History Corner 
 

The Kolping Drama Club 

by Nancy Pelzel 
Excerpts from “Making a Difference: A History of the Catholic Kolping Society of Cincinnati” 

 
Many subgroups of the Cincinnati Kolping Society have come and gone over the years, one of which was the 
Kolping Drama Club, or Theater-Abteilung. This subgroup was established by Henry Fellerhoff, one of the founders 
of Cincinnati Kolping, on December 27, 1931, and already on January 31, 1932, the club put on a play in the St. 
Francis Auditorium called, "Wenn Du Noch Eine Mutter Hast" ("If You Still Have a Mother"). This performance, 
along with performances by the Kolping Choir and the Kolping Orchestra, drew close to 700 people. The play was a 
huge success. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

On the heels of their successful debut, the members of the Kolping Drama Club then had to start rehearsals for their 
performance of the comical farce, "Robert and Bertram" at the Cincinnati Kolping Eighth Anniversary celebration 
in October of the same year. This again was met with rave reviews. A review written in the Cincinnati Freie Presse, a 
German language newspaper, stated, “It was by far the best amateur performance that Cincinnati had experienced 
in the last ten years.” 
 
The Kolping Drama Club performed again at the Kolping Christmas party in December of 1932, and then started 
rehearsals for their next play, "Die Tochter des Verbannten (The Daughter of the Exile)", which they performed in 
February of 1933 at St. Francis Hall. As before, a critic from the Cincinnati Freie Presse gave a glowing review, 
which in part stated, “In spite of the bad weather, the large hall of St. Francis School was filled nearly to capacity by 
a crowd who gave thunderous applause for the extensive program ... The evidence can be shown, without 
exaggeration, that the theater evening was one of the best that had been offered here to the German public in 
years.” 
 
The Kolping Drama Club remained active, at least until February of 1936, when they were still mentioned as a 
subgroup. Other plays that were mentioned were two one-act plays that were performed on November 12, 1933, 
under the direction of Reverend Dr. Robert Hammer, the Vice Praeses of Cincinnati Kolping, and an author in his 
own right. The two plays were titled, "Das schwarze Haar (The Black Hair)" and "Die Tante aus Krähwinkle (The 
Aunt from the Backwater)".  
 
It seems that the Drama Club became inactive sometime after February of 1936, but then was revived again in time 
for the fifteenth anniversary celebration of Cincinnati Kolping on November 19, 1939, when they performed the 
one-act play, "Die beiden Brüder (Both Brothers)". The play was directed by Henry Fellerhoff. 

Admission Ticket to the play, “Wenn Du Noch Eine Mutter Hast”. 

Notice the admission price of 35¢. 

Henry Fellerhoff, 

founder of the Kolping 

Drama Club 
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No mention of the Drama Club was made after that, as its demise was most likely a result of the low profile the German 

immigrants had to keep during World War II. This subgroup of Cincinnati Kolping was yet another example of the many 

talents of its members and their contribution to the diverse cultural scene of Greater Cincinnati. 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Program of the Cincinnati Kolping 8th Founders' Day Festival on October 16, 1932, 
with the play, "Robert and Bertram", being the main event, interspersed with 

performances by the Kolping Orchestra and Choir. 
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Kolping Connection: Michel Keidel has been the official Graphic Designer for the 

Schützenfest Committee over the past two years. Coming onboard for the 150th 

Schützenfest Anniversary Celebration, Michel has proven to be indispensible in 

creating graphic design solutions that have visual impact and create powerful 

communication results. Michel has worked with us generously and respected our 

special Not For Profit Status needs. We thank Michel Keidel for his many contributions 

toward creating a professional and exciting new look to our Schützenfest print, 

electronic and banner promotions and advertising. 

2020 Calendar of Events 

JANUARY  NO GENERAL MEETING IN JANUARY 
  11 King's Party 
  17 Schützen Nacht 
  25 Stube Nacht 
 
FEBRUARY  3 Board Meeting 

 7 General Meeting 
   8 Celebration Dance 
  21 Schützen Nacht 
  23 Schlachtfest 
  28 Fish Fry (Society) 
 
MARCH  2 Board Meeting 
   6 Fish Fry (Sports Club) 

 6 General Meeting 
  13 Fish Fry (Schützen Club) 
  20 Fish Fry (Fr. David Hiller Fund) 
  20 Schützen Nacht 
  21 King's Ball 
  27 Fish Fry (Young Families) 
  29 St. Joseph’s Day Mass 
  30 Board Meeting (April) 
 
APRIL   3 Fish Fry (Endowment) 
   3 General Meeting 
  17 Schützen Nacht 
  19 Awards Banquet 
  24 Sängerchor Sängerfest 
  25 Sängerchor Sängerfest 
  26 Sängerchor Sängerfest 
  27 Board Meeting (May) 
 
MAY    1 General Meeting 
  15 Schützen Nacht 
  22 Kolping Memorial Tournament 
  23 Kolping Memorial Tournament 
  24 Kolping Memorial Tournament 
 
JUNE   3 Board Meeting 

JUNE   1 Board Meeting 
 5 General Meeting 
19 Schützen End Party 
21 Father's Day/Anniversary Mass 
29 Board Meeting (July)   

   
JULY  NO GENERAL MEETING IN JULY 

11 3v3 Soccer Tournament 
  17, 18, 19 Schützenfest 
  18 Kolping Members’ Family Picnic 
 
AUGUST  3 Board Meeting   

 7 General Meeting 
  21 Captains Meeting – Schützen Club 
  21 Appreciation Party 
  31 Board Meeting (September) 
 
SEPTEMBER NO GENERAL MEETING IN SEPT. 

11, 12, 13 Kolping Nat’l. Convention 
  11, 12, 13 Fill the Net Tournament 
  18 Schützen Nacht 
  28 Board Meeting (October) 
 
OCTOBER   2 General Meeting 
  16 Schützen Nacht 
 
NOVEMBER  1 Memorial Mass/Goettafest 

   2 Board Meeting   
 6 General Meeting/Elections 
 6 & 7 Harvest Fest 

  20 Schützen Nacht 
  29 Weihnachts Konzert 
  30 Board Meeting (Dec) 
 
DECEMBER   6 Christmas Party 
  13 Children's Christmas Party 
  18 Schützen Nacht 
 
    

MEETINGS: 
 

Board of Directors Monday prior to the first  
   Friday of the month – 7:00 pm 
General Membership First Friday – 7:30 pm 
 

Senior Citizens Second Tuesday – 11:30 am 
 

Schützen Club  Third Friday – 7:00 pm 
 

Genealogy Group Third Sunday – 2:00 pm 
 

Sängerchor  Every Tuesday – 7:30 pm 
 

Sports Club  Fourth Wednesday – 8:00 pm 

KOLPING MISSION STATEMENT 

 

We, the members of the Catholic Kolping Society of 
America, led by the vision of our founder, Blessed 
Adolph Kolping, promote the development of the 
individual and the family by fostering a sense of 
belonging and friendship through our holistic 
programs of spiritual, educational, charitable, and 
social activities. 


